
 

He nui te akoranga ki Waterlea Great learning happens at Waterlea 

 
Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Bonjour, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula Vinaka, Ni Hau, Namaste,  
Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, Sagutom, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Huan Ying, Hola,  

Konichiwa, Guten Tag, Здравствуйте 

 

Newsletter 12 June 2024 

Important Dates 

14   June       Whole School Mana Assembly 9:30am 

19   June       Maritime Museum Rooms 6 + 7 

20   June       Maritime Museum Rooms 8 + 9 

21   June       Maritime Museum Room 5 

22   June       PTA Quiz Night  

24   June       Mid Year School Reports go home 

26   June       Teacher Led Conferences 1:30pm 

27   June       Whole School Mana Assembly 9:30am 

28   June       Matariki (school closed) 

1     July        Board of Trustees Hui 3:30pm 

5     July        Dawn hikoi up Te pane o Mataoho  

5     July        Matariki Assembly 11am 

5     July        Last day of Term 2 

22   July        First day of Term 3 

22   July        New Cohort starts school 

25   July        Structured Literacy for Whaanau 3pm 

31   July       Year 4  - 6  Swimming  Starts 

17 House Ave, Maangere Bridge, 09 636 4233, www.waterlea.school.nz 

We’ve had a busy week at Waterlea School, 
kicking off on Friday with a Walking School Bus 
Celebration and ending with an inter school 
boys/girls Netball Tournament yesterday.  A 
Walking School Bus is similar to a normal 
school bus except children walk to and from 
school along a designated route, under the  
supervision of parent volunteers who act as 
the Walking School Bus driver. Walking School 
Buses reduce the number of cars on the road, 
making our environment safer and cleaner. 
Children also learn about road safety as they 
walk and get some exercise in a fun and social 
way. There are so many benefits of a Walking 
School Bus particularly in regards to our    
tamariki’s hauora and well being. But there 
are some other benefits too: 



For our Tamariki For our Whaanau 

• Children enjoy meeting up and talking to their 

friends 

• They gain a sense of independence 

• Friendships develop across different age groups 

• They learn about road safety from a  

pedestrian’s perspective 

• They develop a positive attitude towards walk-

ing 

• Improve their overall health and decrease  

obesity levels 

• Daily exercise can aid academic achievements, 

as it helps improve concentration, memory and 

learning 

• Kids just love the fun, organised activities and 

resources 

• Enjoy extra free time when you do not have to 

drop off or pick up your children every day 

• Get to know the families in your  

neighbourhood 

• Save on fuel costs 

• Learn new skills from the optional workshops 

provided; All workshops have certificates  

suitable for a CV 

• Have the satisfaction of knowing that you are 

helping the school, your child and other children 

• Take advantage of the routine exercise walking 

to school provides 

• Help make your school safer by reducing the 

congestion around the school gate 

Waterlea has been involved in the Walking School Bus for approximately 15 years 
with a few gaps due to school closures etc. Currently, our supervisor is Kirsten 
Robinson and she leads a great team of parent volunteers. A big thank you to 
them and all the past supervisors and volunteers who have overseen this great 
initiative. 

 



Teacher Led Conferences 

Just a reminder regarding Teacher Led Conferences (TLC). Get in quickly and book your 
spot for Wednesday 26th June from 1.30pm- 7.30pm. We use an online booking system: 

1. Go to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz  
   
      2.  Use the code hrnvk   
 
      3.  The event is called Waterlea School Teacher Led Conferences 2024  
 
      4.  Children stay home for this conference and then come along for the Student  
           Led Conference later this year 
 
      5.  Any problems booking online, phone the school office 096364233 and we’d be 
           happy to help 

NETBALL TOURNAMENT DAY!  

By Annabel, Eden,and Grace Rm 9 

 
Tuesday morning was an exciting time because it was NETBALL 
TOURNAMENT DAY! First of all we got to Room 5 for roll call,  we 
all lined up and went to the bus. Annabel, Eden, Hannah and Grace 
too sat together. Everyone played games on the bus ride there like 
eye spy and we sang some songs like ‘Wheels on the bus’. We were 
was very excited and the bus was quite noisy. 
We finally arrived at St John’s courts and we had a snack break to 
give us energy for the games ahead. We got assigned a coach and 
then we went to our court as a team for warm ups. We did heaps of 
warm ups with lots of running around the court-we got really 
warmed up quickly. The weather was quite unpredictable with some 
rain, wind and sun all mixed up together. Our first game was 
against a very good team and we tried our hardest to get some 
goals and hold on to the ball. Then we had another game to watch 
before our next game- it was two boys teams playing each other. 
Our last game of the day was against Jean Batten School. It was a 
tough game and by the end of the game we tied with them. The bus 
ride home was much quieter than on the way there. It was because 
everyone was really tired but happy. We actually got back to school 
after the 3:00`pm bell and some of our parents were beginning to 
get worried. But in the end everything worked out and we had one 
of the best tiring days of our lives. We’d like to thank the coaches, 
Mr Jones, Mr Matthews and Miss Edwards for all their hard work. 
We would also like the parent’s for their support. 
 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz


Walking to school with the Blues  
 

Our kids on the Walking School Bus had a great surprise on Thursday, when they had the 
chance to walk to school with the Blues!  
 
We won a competition where four members of the Blues women’s rugby team joined the 
kids for their morning walk. Upon arriving at school, the kids were greeted by the Walking 
School Bus itself, Happy Feet, and were lucky enough to receive posters, Blues flags and a 
hot chocolate to kick off the day.  
 
It was such a great reward for our busy walkers, and the buzz kids got out of the morning.  
 
If you’re interested in joining the Walking School Bus (or starting a route of your own!), 
more information can be found on our school website:   

https://www.waterlea.school.nz/information/walking-school-bus/ 

https://www.waterlea.school.nz/information/walking-school-bus/











